Pi Kappa Alpha Alumni,

My name is John Abel and I am currently an active member of the Pi Kappa Alpha fraternity at West Virginia University. Zack, who was nominated as Alumni Relations had to step down due to personal reasons. To tell you about myself I am currently a sophomore at WVU, majoring in Sports Management. I pledged fall 2015 in the Alpha Alpha Class. I am originally from Pittsburgh, PA.

Spring rush 2017 was two weeks ago (January 23-27). We had a successful rush as we had 17 guys accept a bid.

Last week we finally received our leases to live in the Belmar house beginning this upcoming August. We have more than enough brothers needed to fill every room in the house next year. Leases are being signed this week as they are due this Friday, February 10th.

Founder's Day is quickly approaching as it is only a couple weeks away. Founder's Day will be held on Saturday, February 25th at 8 p.m. at Lakeview. For those of you who went last year it will be at the same exact place. The pricing is \$50 a plate, whether bringing a spouse or not. You will pay at the door. Always remember to not stuff yourself with too much food so you can leave room for drinks. I have a long list of alumni and hope to see a lot of you there. I want to use this as an opportunity for myself and other brothers to get to know you guys, and learn more about Pike. Please call Ethan Cureton (330) 242-6044, before February 20th to RSVP, so we have a final head count.

If you have any additional questions for myself, feel free to email me, or contact me by phone (412) 518-1303, or our President, Graham Platz (304) 881-5885. My goal is to try to get the alumni more involved with their life long brotherhood. Take care and hope to see you all Saturday February 25th.

With much respect,

John Abel